
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
September 6, 2022 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor Richard Shoch. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to appoint Attorney 

Richard Shoch as Co-Counsel for the Delaware Township Supervisors. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the August 1, 

2022 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the 2023 

Minimum Municipal Obligation, (MMO), in the amount of $34,970. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to add to the 

agenda an invoice from Russell Standard Corporation. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to approve payment 

in the amount of $178,126.94 to Russell Standard Corporation for bituminous seal coat out of 

the State Aid fund. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 P.M. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer 


